
Motion passed by the Vermont Board of Medical Practice on November 6, 2019, regarding a 

study of the concept of revising the scope of practice of optometrists to include what is referred 

to as "advanced procedures" in Section 13 of Act 30 of 2019. 

• Ophthalmologists receive extensive training during medical school and residency

training. The quantity of training is much greater than that given to optometrists, and the

vast majority of optometrists have not been trained to perform the surgical procedures

that are proposed for inclusion in the optometry scope of practice.

• Generally surgical procedures of the eye present a risk of complications. For many of

those procedures, recognizing when the procedure should not be done is a challenging

and important aspect of being able to do the procedure.

• More education of health care professionals focused on surgical procedures leads to

greater probability that the procedures will be performed only when necessary and

appropriate, and in the safest manner possible.

• Allowing individuals who have less education and training than ophthalmologists to

perform surgical procedures on Vermonters' eyes will subject Vermonters to greater

risks.

• There is less information available to patients about adverse history of optometrists than

there is about physicians. Vermont law requires public posting of adverse information

about medical doctors, but not optometrists. Patients should have such information

available when making decisions about something as serious and potentially risky ·as

surgical procedures on the eye and surrounding structures.

• There is no evidence of justification for accepting greater risk on behalf of Vermont

patients. The evidence shows no problem with access to care for the procedures at issue.

• Additionally, the Board has concerns about the law on the business structure of
optometric practices. 26 V .S.A. § 1708( c )(1) prevents the Board of Optometry from

limiting ownership of optometric practices to licensed optometrists. The Board does not

have information about ownership of optometric practices, but believes that patients are

best served by having decisions about carrying out "advanced procedures" made by a

health care provider who is employed by a non-profit hospital or FQHC, or a part of a

physician-led professional corporation made up of licensed health care professionals who

are subject to standards of professional conduct and ethical standards of their profession.




















































